First Unitarian Universalist Society of Marietta

Green Sanctuary Committee Meeting 

12:30 p.m., Sunday, September 17, 2017

Parlor, RE/Office Building
In attendance: Andrew Clovis, Tim Finkel, Cindy Taylor, Gary Hamilton, Ralph Olander, Mike and Adeline Bailey, Shari Miller, Dave Ballantyne, Debra Miller, Jim Grecni, George Banziger.
Acting chair Andrew Clovis called the meeting to order at 12:34 p.m.
Minutes of the August meeting were approved.
Green Tips for October Andrew Clovis volunteered to submit them for October. Adeline Bailey and others noted that the Green Tips have been missing from the order of service for the last two Sundays (although they had been submitted in a timely fashion). Ralph Olander brought to the committee's attention that Green Tips are also to be sent to him for the web page.
Heavy Metal Party Reminder: Anyone available is invited to help load scrap metal for recycling at the Bailey residence at 8:00 a.m. on Saturday, October 7. Rain date: October 28.
Winter gardening Classes Andrew reported that planning is well underway. He has tentative agreements from Emily Grafton, a WV Master Naturalist; Cindy Brown and Judy Verde, master gardeners; and Andrew himself will be taking the Master Gardener Class and hopes to present a program on wildlife habitats.
Plans for energy efficiency upgrades to RE Building Dave Ballantyne reported that he has met with Morrison Inc. to discuss options for upgrading the heating and cooling systems in the RE Building. The following options were discussed: natural gas; more efficient resistance heating (electric); central ducting heat pump system; distributed ductless heat pump system with cooling; and a geothermal system, which is not practical for the building since it requires more land than is available at our location. Morrison's proposals will be in very soon.

George Banziger asked if insulation and or double pane windows are to be considered. Dave assured the group that they will be investigated. Dave remarked that his personal experience with his 1852-vintage home showed him there is a significant cost benefit of insulation over the cost of replacement windows. He also said he had information form the 2011 energy audit that considered walls, windows, and attic insulation. Gary Hamilton said that insulation was blown in the attic after than audit. Dave also had information form the window audit done last year by Dawn Hewitt and Mike Bailey: there are storm windows on all windows, but the double-hung windows showed some leakage around seals. 

Mike raised the question of penalty for overproduction with the expansion of the solar array, i.e., possibly refusing FUUSM as a customer if we generate too much power. Dave pointed out that the panels will have individual inverters so that production could be controlled if necessary. There were many suggestions of possible ways to use more electricity if we overproduce: electric stove(s) in the kitchen, add AC to the Sanctuary, add car charger(s) to the system.

Adeline Bailey suggested that the GSC might be interested in hearing from Roger Wilkens, the president of the Appalachian Renewable Energy Consumer Cooperative, who was a panelist at the recent Public Utilities Commission of Ohio conference on grid modernization. Wilkens is optimistic about distributed energy production from aggregated rooftop and residential solar arrays that could benefit AEP at peak need times. There was general agreement that this information would be of interest to the group, so Adeline will investigate inviting him to GSC in the near future.   
Wrap-up on Just Dinner Solar Match Fundraiser Dawn Hewitt sent the following report: We took in $1,800+ on Friday night, including a $700 check: Roger Kalter has personally funded a solar panel! Kari Dunn of Pickering Associates wrote her check for $285 instead of $15! We also received two $1,000 checks via mail in response to the invitation/brochure mailing; plus, one person previously contributed $1,000, and several others have contributed smaller amounts. Add it all up, and so far, we have raised more than $5,000. We are slightly more than halfway to our goal!
Dawn says: Dinner was a heck of a lot of work, but clearly, it paid off. Thank you —from the bottom of my heart—to everyone who helped, including those who stuffed and stamped envelopes, contributed financially, those who cooked and baked, those who set up and cleaned up, and those who paid to attend. You helped make it fun, too!  We’re a great team, and together, we’re doing great things!
The dinner "leftovers" made a great lunch for social hour today, and George said an additional $27 was donated toward the fund. 

A few special considerations for future reference: Andrew noted that the handicap access door was not unlocked; there is no lighting for the handicap access ramp on the bank side of the RE building; and the timer on the outside light at the Social Hall door is not working well for safe entrance/exit at night.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:04 p.m.

Next meeting: October 15, 2017
Respectfully submitted,

Adeline Bailey

Green Sanctuary Committee scribe

Adeline Bailey, scribe
